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Hello Club Members!

Here we are in November, the month of giving 
thanks. We are thankful for our Veterans, our 
right to vote, family, friends, our many blessings 
and of course this wonderful Airstream camp-
ing community. We had the wonderful op-
portunity to again camp at Little Buffalo State 
Park in Newport, PA during the Apple Festival. 

Some members arrived early and helped with the set up and cleaning of 
the mill. Cracked corn was ground into corn meal and bagged so it could 
be sold during the festival. Beth helped at the merchandise table and I 
helped at the apple press, making cider. Samples were handed out of 
corn bread (made from corn meal ground at the mill), homemade apple 
butter (also for sale) & apple cider.  When we were done with our shift, 
we enjoyed the festival and some of the events such as the blacksmith, 
craft vendors, falconry demos, rattlesnakes, live entertainment & good 
food. If you have never been to this mill, it is worth a visit. The 32-foot 
water wheel, weighing almost 7 tons and producing almost 40hp pow-
ers everything in the mill including the apple press, grindstones, corn 
sheller & flour sifter (or bowler). If you get the chance to go, ask for 
Mindy, she knows everything about the mill and is great!  More coverage 
of the Apple Festival on page 8.

We held our club business meeting on October 30th. A big thank you to 
everyone who was able to attend either in person or virtually via Zoom. 

From the Unit  President
by Karl Schubert, President, Central PA Airstream Club

The Schubert Airstream... See you down the road!
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From top to bottom: Camping at Little Buffalo State Park. Karl 
and Mike running the apple press for cider at the Little Bufflo 
Apple Festival. A falcon from the falconry demo during the Apple 
Festival.. 

A club is only as strong as its members! 

The following are the club officers voted in: 

President: Karl Schubert (will be serving 2nd year of 2 year position) 
1st Vice President: Terry Hauschild  
2nd Vice President: Elizabeth Schubert 
Secretary: Karen Fable
Treasurer: Roxann Bare 
1 Year Directors: Dan Bare, Carey Boland 
2 Year Directors: Norm Fable, Tim Palmer 

Member Engagement 
Webmaster: Libby Trostle
Newsletter: Walt & Margaret Saylor
Membership: Michael Read 

I am very grateful for all of our members, especially those who have 
stepped up to fill officer positions. By doing so, you have helped our 
club stay active and grow. Thank you! 

Let’s not forget to change our clocks back an hour and also change 
our smoke detector and carbon monoxide detector batteries!  

I hope everyone has a very Happy Thanksgiving! 

Karl Schubert
-written with the assistance of our 1st Lady

Winterizing tip: It’s that time of year! As I have had to learn the hard 
way, I hope this tip can help you. Remember when winterizing your 
trailer, make sure you flush the toilet to get all of the water out. I for-
got one year, and it froze and cracked. We had to replace our toilet, 
which turned into removing a wall (which was going to happen even-
tually with renovations), since a 6’ grown man does not fit very well 
in between the toilet and wall of an Airstream to get to the fittings.

Member News:
Thoughts and prayers for 
Carol Ober recovering from surgery. 
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by RJ Marquette, President, Region 2

Our camping season is winding down, unfortunately. Erica and I spent our last 
weekend of the season with the Metro New York Airstream Club at Croton Point 
Campground, just north of New York City.  I’ve avoided talking about the club rallies 
we’ve attended, because I don’t want to risk coming across as “reviewing” the rally 
or the club.  The truth is that we’ve had a great time at every rally we’ve attended.  
Everyone I’ve met in the club has been extremely welcoming. If you haven’t gone to a 

rally for a different club, please consider it - you’ll meet great people and maybe get some new ideas for 
your own club.

We’re working on the Region 2 rally with the Ontario Canada Airstream Club. The dates are June 2-6, 
2023. The campground has agreed to start taking reservations after the beginning of the year, but we’re 
working to see if we can open that sooner. They have set aside 100 sites for us at a reduced rate, and 
they’ll extend the reduced rate for anyone coming early or staying late. The Ontario Airstream Club 
members are also researching food and entertainment options.  We’re going to have a great rally!

Thank you to Metro New York Airstream Club President Colleen Ahlers (#5505) for volunteering to 
become our new Region 2 Membership Chair.  Colleen and her husband Jerry have been members of 
WBCCI for decades, and Colleen’s enthusiasm for this role will complement International Membership 
Chair Cody Klingler’s.

The 2024 International Rally date and location have been announced:  October 5-11, 2024, in Sedalia, 
Missouri. Mark your calendars for the very first International rally held outside summer!

International President Eric McHenry and Office Manager Lori Plummer hosted a campfire chat 
recently answering questions about the club. I wasn’t able to attend, but I’ve heard it was well attended 
and very informative. There are three more scheduled:  December 14, March 8, and May 24, beginning 
at 7:00 pm Eastern.

Until next month…
RJ Marquette, #13270
rjm1@yahoo.com

News from the Region 2 President
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Welcome New Members
by Michael Read, Immediate Past President & Membership Chair

 membership

Central Penn Airstream Club extends a warm welcome to our newest members and 
thanks our current members for timely renewals.

Please welcome Elisabeth Moore and Scott Gartzke of Wellsville!

We all hope to meet you at an upcoming event. If you have any questions feel free to 
contact any officer through the printed information in our newsletter. We would all be
more than happy to answer any questions we can.

Again, welcome, and thank you for joining Central Pennsylvania Airstream Club #164.

Submit stories, travel notes, pictures, and advice to our Silver Penny newsletter editor/
designer, Margaret Saylor, saylor4@comcast.net

All members, please check out and join our Facebook group: Central Penn  
Airstreamers to touch base with some of our members and see our upcoming events.

Our webmaster is Libby Trostle, libbyalicetrostle@hotmail.com

Our web page for the Airstream International Club is airstreamclub.org. There you will 
find a wealth of information. If you would like, you can create, add to, or update your 
membership profile. View membership benefits, upcoming events, along with any 
club information you would like.

Michael Read, #12413 
mjkread3@comcast.net, 717-448-4917

It’s Membership Renewal Time 
for 2023!

Beginning September 3, 2022, 
go online to 

AirstreamClub.org 

to renew your Wally Byam 
Airstream Club membership 
for 2023 for all memberships or 
contact HQ at 937-596-5211.

Membership
Renewal Time

2022 Board Installation Christmas Dinner
When:   Sunday, December 11th,  
               5:00-7:00 pm

Where: Catacombs Restaurant  
              at Bube’s Brewery,  
              102 N. Market St, 
              Mount Joy, PA 17552

RSVP: By November 27th  
            to Karl Schubert,  
            karlschubert1985@gmail.com 



Newsletter of the Central Penn Airstream Club6     The Silver Penny

by Michael and Jackie Read, ##12413
Greenwood Furnace State Park

Jackie and I took a weekend trip to Greenwood Furnace State 
Park. We never knew about this little piece of Heaven hidden 
not far off RT-322. Most pass by the seemingly bland highway 
exit, 67B Bellville, on their way to Penn State.

This park is in the mountains of North Eastern Hunting 
County, in an area known as the Seven Mountains. A peaceful, 
secluded area right off route 305. The entrance to the park is 
on PA 305; a 10-minute drive west of Belleville or a 35-minute 
drive southeast of State College.

The Greenwood Forest was a community that flourished from 
1834 until 1904. It was a 19th century iron furnace commu-
nity. The park is small, covering 423 acres including a small 
but beautiful 6-acre lake that was originally dug for use by the 
furnace.

Greenwood Furnace State Park is surrounded by an 80,000-
acre state forest name Roth Rock. The campground is small, 
51 sites. One site being the host, two sites being handicap, one 
pull through site. All sites are water only. There is a two-po-
sition dump station at the entrance. Sites range from 20 foot 
to 40 foot, back in, actual length for many is 70 feet and 30 
feet wide. Most sites are very level. Weekday rate is $27 and 
the weekend rate is $31. All except one handicap site are well 
crushed, compacted, stone with a picnic table and fire ring. All 
sites sit beautifully positioned in mature trees.

There is a center loop sec-
tion that is pet friendly. In 
the center of the camp-
ground is a shower and 
restroom facility. Water 
stations are plentiful on all 
sections. Sites two, three, 
and four, are 50 amp the 
rest being 30 amp.

Keep Greenwood Furnace State Park Campground in mind 
for a last-minute destination to spend a couple days off the 
beaten path. 

cover story
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by Michael Read, #12413
Little Buffalo State Park Apple Festival

Finally we did it! Jackie and I have been trying for three years to volunteer our services at 
the Little Buffalo State Park Apple Festival. We signed up the last three years to partici-
pate, volunteer, and help at the Apple Festival. Held the second weekend of October. 
Every year we either had an emergency or a major disaster that we had to back out of 
attending. I became paranoid at this time of year expecting something to happen that 
would keep us away from the festival. But finally we were able to volunteer. The following 
is a couple sentences on our first impressions. 

Several years ago Central Pennsylvania Airstream Club was in charge of volunteering for 
the State Park Apple Festival. My understanding is volunteers  would work Friday and 
Saturday from beginning until it ended plus clean up. LCBC church is currently, and has 
been for the last couple years, in charge of volunteering, cleaning the mill, making apple 
cider, cornbread, and cornmeal for the festival. Marty, the lead organizer, has been doing 
a fantastic job. Each couple works two hours each day. Two hours on Saturday, two hours 
on Sunday. You are given a schedule for where and when you work. Stations are the sam-
ple table, the merchandise table, or work in and on the apple press making Cider. Work-
ing just two hours each day was actually very easy to do and very rewarding. Interacting 
with the public, work at a mill from the 1800s on equipment from that time and helping 
out the friends of little Buffalo State Park, was certainly rewarding. 

What’s in it for you? Free campsite at Little Buffalo State Park Campground, possibly  
from Thursday to Monday, if you would like. A roaring bonfire each evening, Friday pizza 
party for those who help just knock the cobwebs out of the mill, it is spotless otherwise. 
A potluck dinner Saturday night. And finally the feeling you get when you’re helping an 
organization and a State Park not only to survive but thrive. 

If you have helped out in the past, 10 hours each day, or if you have never volunteered to 
help out at the Apple Festival, please consider or reconsider helping next year.  We had at 
least four more spots of free camping available for volunteers. This is a wonderful time of 
the year to volunteer. The air was crisp, the colors were beautiful, the company is fantas-
tic, and the gift of your time and service is appreciated. Please consider volunteering next 
year, being a part of Little Buffalo State Park Apple Festival.

  rally report

Counter clockwise from upper right: Corn meal bagged and ready for sale. Jackie Read, Dennis Ober, and Beth Schubert. Karen Fable handing out corn 
bread. Karl and Mike cleaning up the apple press. Apple press on site. Norm Fable tapping cider for samples. 



Newsletter of the Central Penn Airstream Club8     The Silver Penny

Get ready for 2023! 
Here’s a preliminary list of rallies and events in the planning stages...  

More information will be shared as it becomes available.

February 17-19, 2023 (President’s Day Weekend)
Winter camping at Promised Land State Park
Pickerel Point @ Promised Land Sate Park
•  Campsites with Modern Electric Hookups
•  Heated Bathhouse with Warm Showers
•  Winter activities include hiking, ice fishing (lake frozen 12” this year),
    campfires, etc.
Host: Terry Hauschild, haus599@comcast.net, mobile 610-781-1933

April
Spring Clean Up Rally (potentially at Codorus State Park)
Host: Elizabeth Schubert 

May 5-7
Spring Opener at Lums Pond State Park, DE
3355 Red Lion Road, Bear, DE 19701
•  All Airstreamers welcome! Join us for some fun in Delaware  
•  Central Penn, Keystone and Penn-Lehigh Clubs will be hosting 
•  Optional catered BBQ dinner $15. pp Saturday 
•  Bring your bikes, kayaks, hiking shoes and come have some fun! 
•  Make your reservation online at ReserveAmerica.com 
Contact: Carey Boland 610-905-0537, careyboland@gmail.com

June 2-6
Region 2 Rally
Niagra Falls, Ontario, Canada

June 24-30
International Rally in Rock Springs, WY 

July 21-23
Jersey Shore Haven Airstream Park
Host: Terry Hauschild, haus599@comcast.net, mobile 610-781-1933

September 15-17 
Shawnee State Park
Hosts: Dan and Roxann Bare, drbare88@gmail.com 

October
Little Buffalo Apple Festival at Little Buffalo State Park

  upcoming rallies
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reviews and news

Our New Favorite Bath Mat for the Airstream
The Sutera Stone Bath Mat
The Sutera Stone Bath Mat is a mat that is made of Diatomaceous 
Earth. Although I have used Diatomaceous Earth before, I had no idea 
these existed until recently. Now that we have tried it out, we have 
been switching out our old bath mats and use these in our bathrooms 
at home. 

So, what is Diatomaceous Earth? DE is actually Diatomite, a naturally 
occurring soft sedimentary rock that was created from fossilized algae 
found in bodies of water. The ancient Greeks used DE to make build-
ing materials like bricks and blocks. If taken by mouth DE has been 
used for many things including high cholesterol, brushing teeth, etc.  
Once harvested, it can be crumbled into a fine power and made into 
many things including a bath mat apparently!

When traveling for a few days, our traditional bath mats collected every 
speck of dirt and dog hair that entered the Airstream. This has been 
the perfect solution for us. We love that it’s totally non-slip. In fact, our 
feet seem to stick to it the second we step out of the shower dripping 
wet. It is super absorbent, it dries in seconds, it’s not cold underfoot, is 
not overly large (23.5” x 15”) and the best part is there is no washing it 
and nothing sticks to it. It can also pull double duty below pet bowls to 
catch drips of water.

If you are feeling frustrated with keeping your bath mat clean give it 
a try. You can purchase the Sutera Stone Bath Mat on Amazon for 
$59.99 or go to www.suteratowels.com which gives you a 30 day 
money back guarantee and costs $59.97 with free shipping at the time 
of this article. - submitted by Carey Boland

Autumn can be a time of beauty in nature, but there are also concerns 
that we must be aware of when it comes to staying safe.  Remember 
the following tips:
 
Fallen Leaves and Rain
•  Be cautious when driving over leaves on the road. Take extra care 
and slow down if the roadway is also wet.  Wet leaves can be as slip-
pery as ice if a sudden stop or turn is necessary.
 
•  While walking, be aware of wet leaves which can be slippery or hide 
additional hazards such as holes or broken/cracked sidewalks.
 
Wind
•  Changes in the season can also include increasing or unexpected 
winds, which could be enough to snap a weakened branch.  Be careful 
while driving or walking on windy days to avoid any falling debris.
 
Driving in the Dark
•  Shorter days means more driving at night.  Depth perception, color 
recognition and peripheral vision are all reduced in the dark.  To pre-
vent driving incidents, make sure headlights are clean, dim dashboard 
lights, look away from oncoming lights, clean your windshield and 
drive slower.
 
•  If driving at night is difficult, get an annual vision exam, reduce speed 
and check with your doctor about side effects from prescription 
drugs.
 
•  Daylight Saving Time ends every year on the first Sunday in Novem-
ber (this year, November 6, 2022). This means it starts to get darker 
earlier as we set our clocks backward by one hour.
Cross Tip: When you change your clocks, it’s also a great time to check 
the batteries in your smoke alarms and carbon monoxide detectors.
 
Deer
•  When traveling, be cautious of deer. Deer behavior is unpredictable, 
and they are pack animals, so if there is one there may be more coming 
along. If there are deer on or near the roadway, slow down, do not 
swerve, brake firmly and if necessary, blow the horn.
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Travel Tool from the Past by Beth Schubert

Mile-O-Graph 
On a rainy day, Karl & I were going through some 

things in the trailer and found one of these. This 

sparked my interest as I have never seen one of 

these. What did we do before Google maps, use 

a Mile-O-Graph!   

This device is held like a pen with a small brass 

wheel that rolled along the lines on a map, either 

along a road or path, and measured the distance. 

You could use this to measure straight or curved 

distances of various scales with no need to cal-

culate the distance, since it did so as you rolled 

it along. This was available in a range of colors, 

the cream colored version was used with nauti-

cal charts and the red one for road maps. The 

Mile-O-Graph was invented by Louis J. Petion of 

Garden City, NY in 1955 and patented in 1956. 

Recipe Corner
Creamy White Chicken Chili
 1 can sweet corn (Undrained)

1 can black beans (drained and rinsed) 

1 can Rotel tomatoes

1 tbsp chili powder

1 tsp garlic powder and onion powder (or measure with your heart like me)

1 block of cream cheese

2 boneless, skinless chicken breast 

1 packet of ranch seasoning

Place chicken breast at bottom of crockpot. Dump undrained corn, tomatoes, and black beans on top of 
chicken. Top with seasonings and ranch packet. Lay the cream cheese on the top and cover crockpot.

 Cook on low for 6-8 hours. Uncover, shred chicken, enjoy! One of my fall favorites!  -submitted by Beth Schubert
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Yesteryear
From Airstream.com’s Heritage Photo Series, 1950s.
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The Silver Penny is published 
monthly by the Central Penn 
Airstream Club, Unit #164.

Wally Byam Airstream Club, Inc., 
(WBAC), is a recreational club 
of Airstream owners. All rights 
reserved. Editors of other WBAC 
publications may reprint material 
if credit is given.

Send articles and content to the 
Newsletter Editor/Designer at
saylor4@comcast.net

Articles submitted for publishing 
must be sent to the newsletter 
editor by the 15th of the month 
preceding publication. Kindly use 
AIRSTREAM NEWSLETTER in 
the email subject line.

Editorial Review

Region 2 Activities
You may attend any rally in any region and are not limited to Region 2 rallies

photo courtesy of airstreamclub.org

Dates:   February 17-19, 2023 (President’s Day Weekend)
Sponsor:  Central Penn Airstream Club
Type of Event:  Winter Camping
Location:  Pickerel Point at Promised Land State Park, PA
Email:  Terry Hauschild at haus599@comcast.net

Dates:   April 2023
Sponsor:  Central Penn Airstream Club
Type of Event:  Spring Clean Up Rally
Location:  (tentative) Codorus State Park, PA
Email:  Elizabeth Schubert at eyasick@yahoo.com

Dates:   May 5 - 7, 2023
Sponsor:  Central Penn, Keystone and Penn Lehigh Clubs
Type of Event:  Spring Opener: ALL AIRSTREAMS ARE WELCOME  
  club members or not :-)
Location:  Lums Pond State Park Campground, DE
Email:  Carey Boland at careyboland@gmail.com

Dates:   June 2 - 6, 2023
Sponsor:  Region 2
Type of Event:  Region 2 Rally
Location:  Niagra Falls, Ontario, Canada

Dates:   June 24 - July 2, 2023
Sponsor:  WBAC
Type of Event:  66th International Rally
Location:  Rock Springs, WY 

Dates:   July 21-23, 2023
Sponsor:  Central Penn Airstream Club
Type of Event:  Summer Beach Rally
Location:  Jersey Shore Haven Airstream Park
Email:  Terry Hauschild at haus599@comcast.net

Dates:   September 15-17, 2023
Sponsor:  Central PA Airstream Club
Type of Event:  Shawnee State Park Rally
Location:  Shawnee State Park, Bedford County, PA
Email:  drbare88@gmail.com

Dates:   October, 2023
Sponsor:  With support from Central Penn Airstream Club
Type of Event:  Little Buffalo Apple Fest Camping and Volunteering
Location:  Little Buffalo State Park, Newport, PA
Email:  Karen Fable at aesopf96@gmail.com

Vintage Airstreams are stunning and seeing 
the many fabulous examples of them at the 
International Rally was inspiring! Thanks to 
the owners who opened their doors .


